Westchester DCMH Shelter Plus Care Providers Group

Minutes for meeting held December 9, 2009

1. Welcome and introductions

2. Announcements

3. FY09 Application submitted on time before 11/25 deadline.

4. APR tracker –Rounds 3, 6, 7 and 4 have been sent in to HUD.

Rounds 8, 9, 10, and 11 are now due to DCMH for review and aggregation. All agencies with units leased under those projects must send in APRs immediately to Mary DeVivo.

5. Vouchering and payments- John Dipirro reports that some electronic vouchers are not being filed out correctly. Specific information will be emailed to each agency.

In addition to the excel file vouchers, each agency should be providing for each round every month: a pdf scan of the signed voucher cover sheet, and the OMB compliant staff time sheets to back up admin claims.

6. HMIS and Digital APRs

Agencies should be in process towards being up to date with all HMIS data entry. Starting with APRs which are due to DCMH in March for review, only APRs generated digitally (not by hand) through HMIS will be accepted. This means all agencies will need to be up to date and functional in HMIS by then.

7. HUD monitoring visit findings

a. SPOA homeless eligibility- to resolve any problems still existing with this process, may need to meet and train the staff of emergency and transitional shelters listed on the eligibility certification forms, so that they understand how to properly fill these out so non-eligible individuals do not get placed in S+C housing. 

PD&D will forward the list of shelter designations whenever it is revised to Danielle at SPOA so she has the latest version. The list of shelters will continue to be revised and refined. 

A lingering question is the designation of Regan House and other half-way houses.

b. Match documentation- according to HUD monthly supportive service match documentation must be kept for each client. The form documenting the match should show service units and value per unit.

The match documentation form MUST be kept by the S+C sponsors in the client folders. In addition a copy of the match documentation form for every client, every month must be forwarded and kept on file by DCMH. This latter requirement is potentially very cumbersome. Large amounts of paper would need to be scanned or mailed to DCMH every month. Yoav Spiegel and John Dipirro will provide an efficient way for this to happen by the January DCMH S+C meeting.

8. Next meeting time: Next meeting time: January 14, 2:30 pm

